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PRESIDENTôS LETTER
 
The hardest part of writing newsletters, for me, is where to start.  Once 
started, everything seems to flow more easily.  We have had a lot 
taking place since the last newsletter, including the (mostly) successful 
second Pronghorn transplant from Nevada to Washington, our annual 
banquet, another hunting season and the SCI Convention.  And, to 
complete the circle, we just received the first quarterly report on the 
Pronghorn that were brought in last October.  So, letôs start with the 
Pronghorn! 
 
On October 26, 2017, the Yakama Nation, assisted by Shikar and 
Washington State Chapters of SCI, captured and translocated 52 
Pronghorn from Nevada to Yakama Tribal Land.  This translocation 
was in addition to the 99 animals that we helped bring back in 2011.  
Seven years ago, we used VHF collars on some animals to help track 
them and gather data.  Those old-technology collars, while better than 
nothing, presented issues from the start.  This time, 30 adult females 
were collared, one with a leftover VHF unit and the rest with state of 
the art GPS collars.  From November 1, 2017, until January 18, 2018, 
those GPS collars delivered 4,906 locations!  As we hoped, some of 
the GPS collared Pronghorn have joined up with animals that were 
already here and allowed visual counting of 5 herds on just one day in 
January, with 117 total animals.  As GPS collared animals continue to 
disperse and join up with additional herds, we will finally be able to 
get a more accurate picture of the movements and numbers of our 
Pronghorn and I firmly believe that the total numbers will be much 
higher than our counts in the past.  They are still on winter ranges but 
will be dispersing very shortly as spring approaches.  The February 
2018 issue of Yakima Valley-Living the Good Life magazine, has an 
article starting on page 6 concerning reintroductions of Pronghorn, 
starting back in the 1930ôs.  Itôs a good article but the numbers shown 
from both recent counts in 2015 and 2017 are, in my opinion, very 
much on the low side.  I personally participated in both of those counts 
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and can confidently tell you that there were many animals that we could not find and count due to 
circumstances, including bad weather.  We are hopeful that these new collars will help correct that 
situation since many of our ñprairie ghostsò are now being tracked by satellite.  The Colville Tribe 
also captured 100 Pronghorn last October to supplement the original 52 or so that they translocated to 
their lands a couple of years ago.  In any case, there are now enough Pronghorn on the ground, within 
the borders of Washington State, to give them a fighting chance for survival after the failed attempts 
in the 30ôs, 50ôs and late 60ôs.  I stated above, that our latest translocation was only ñmostlyò 
successful, because we had approval for 100 Pronghorn, but were only able to bring back 52 due to 
some issues.  The Yakamas still have approval at this time for the additional 48, which may or may 
not happen in the future.  We will keep you posted on this great project. 
 
We had a successful annual banquet in December and raised enough money to help us continue 
working for hunters, wildlife and conservation education throughout the coming year.  If you were 
there, you know that everyone had a great time and feedback thus far shows that our program was 
well received.  If you did not attend, then please plan to join us later this year on December 8, 2018, 
so you can join in the fun and help support a great cause.  Interestingly, we were able to raise more 
money than in the past few years even though our overall attendance was slightly lower.   Also, we 
saw many new attendees that we had not seen before and we are excited about that new exposure.  
We will continue to build upon the successful program we presented in December, plus add a few 
more ideas that will hopefully add to our attendance and also increase the fun quotient once the 
evening begins.  Since we were able to raise our income even with lower attendance, it is obvious 
that we need to place emphasis on increasing attendance at the next event to make it even more 
successful.  Simply put, we need your support!  More advertising and a community awareness of the 
event will certainly help and your BOD is always open to any ideas that might contribute to your 
future attendance and willingness to contribute to the cause. 
 
The 2017-18 hunting season is now pretty much behind us.  I hope you all had a rewarding season, 
whether you harvested your quarry or not.  I am sorry to report that, after two very successful elk 
seasons the previous two years, I was unable to fill my coveted special Bull tag in the Bethel area.  It 
was not for lack of time or effort and I suppose I should feel a little better in that I only saw two 
bulls, both spikes, that were taken in my area, where I normally see several harvested bulls.  
However, at my age, there is little solace in having to eat a tag that I may never be able to draw or 
use again.  Maybe if I take really good care of myself and my joints hold up, I may get to try it again.  
Even if the big bulls are safe for now, I should be able to get another spike or three into my freezer 
before I have to call it a day.  This warm winter weather may not have made for the greatest big game 
season; however the waterfowl season was something else.  I think the ponds, sloughs and lakes were 
frozen over for only about two weeks before thawing out and there were lots of birds, especially 
geese, in the latter part of the season due to the open waterways.  The Lord giveth and the Lord 
taketh, but itôs all good.  
 
You might have read that the Director of WDFW, Jim Unsworth, has retired and an interim Director, 
Joe Stohr has been appointed along with a Deputy Director, Amy Windrope.  Unlike the outgoing 
Director, Joe Stohrôs background is not in wildlife but, rather, in the Health Dept. and Dept. of 
Ecology.  He is just an interim Director thus far, so we will see who gets the nod for the permanent 
position.  The new Deputy Director, Amy Windrope, is not a friend of hunters from what I have read.  
She seems much more involved in fishery issues and is currently involved in a very controversial 
project at the Shillapoo Wildlife Area where an area developed for migrating waterfowl is possibly 
going to be destroyed in order to restore salmon habitat.  There is much more to this issue than meets 
the eye, since the area is heavily used by waterfowl hunters and was developed using Pittman-
Robertson funds and the issue is further clouded by the fact that Bonneville Power (BPA) is involved 
and may get salmon mitigation credits for converting the area from its current profile to one that 
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